



ITCHINGFIELD PARISH COUNCIL 
Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday 24th April 2017
Present:

Cllr Penny Simpson - Chairman
Cllr Victoria Barrett

Cllr Sanjeev Joshi

Cllr Brian O'Connor

Cllr Matthew Treasure-Jones
The Clerk Jan Critchley
District Cllr Patricia Youtan

District Cllr Stuart Ritchie
50
Apologies for Absence were received from Cllr Alan Peers, Cllr James Sheppard and County Cllr

Amanda Jupp.

51
Minutes of the last Meeting 

The Minutes of the meeting were approved, accepted and signed by the Chairman.                                        Action
52
Matters arising from the Minutes

1.  Minute 37.1 Operation Watershed.   The Clerk said that she had sent off the two quotes to the WSCC

but had not received confirmation that our application had been successful.  The Clerk to chase up.             Action

2.  Minute 37:2  Claim regarding damaged Fingerpost  - The Clerk reported that she had sent off the


first part payment to Heritage Fingerposts and will now chase them up as to when the fingerpost will 


be renewed.  

3.  Minute 44  Letter from Billingshurst & District Lions Club regarding the Lions Club Centenary Year


and requests for a major project in the area for them invest in.

The Clerk reported that she had written to the Lions Club stating that the Parish Council would like to


put forward a project for a new children's playground in Barns Green.  The Clerk had received a 


response asking for more details so that our project can be brought to the attention of the Lions Club 


project committee.  The Clerk to pass the correspondence onto Jim Martin, Chairman of the Barns Green 

Playing Field and Village Hall Trust so that he can pass this onto the appropriate person to take this 

forward.
53
Open Session for Members of the Public. – no members of the public were present.
54
Planning Applications

1.  New Applications

DC/17/0675 - Mr. and Mrs. K Sener, Water Farm, Bashurst Hill - Conversion of existing garage

and roof space.

Itchingfield Parish Council has no objections and recommend for approval.


2.  DC/16/1888 – Twigs – The applicant has appealed against conditions.  It appears that HDC are minded


to approve the appeal.  District Cllr Patricia Youtan to confirm the situation when she arrives this evening.
 Action

The Parish Clerk to write to HDC Planning Department with the above representations.

               Action
55
Neighbourhood Development Plan 

At the Steering Group meeting on 18th April 2017, the Steering Group were not happy with the Scoping 

Report from Planning Consultants Dowsettmayhew so that Chairman Ian Walker will be going back to 

them with the Steering Group’s comments.  The Site Assessments are now in progress. 


District Cllr Stuart Ritchie arrived at 8pm.

56
Grant Funding

The Chairman had sent two letters which she had circulated, one to the Barns Green Village Hall and one 

to the Barns Green and Itchingfield Sports and Social Club setting out details of the grant funding which 

will be coming from the Development Fund and the additional loan that the Parish Council are taking out 

to meet the Grant funding.  These letters were well received and appreciation expressed by representatives

at the meeting of the Trust Committee.  The Chairman had also received two letters from both


organisations thanking the Parish Council for its support.

The Chairman had also circulated a Letter of Intent to Mark Holmes Construction Limited regarding the


Extension to the Village Hall.  This was approved.  The Clerk to sign and send out.


Action

The Clerk reported that the application process to take out a loan from the Public Works Loan Board 


requires approval first from the Department for Communities and Local Government.  The Cllrs 

approved for the Clerk to apply for borrowing approval from the Department for Communities and Local 


Government (DCLG).  Once approved the Clerk will apply to the Public Works Loan Board for a loan.        Action                                   

District Cllr Stuart Ritchie said that he will check with the Financial Officer at HDC with regard to taking

out an interim Parish Precept.                                                                                                                              Action

Cllr Sanjeev Joshi arrived at 8.10pm
57
HDC Draft Gypsy Policy/sites


A link to the HDC Gypsy, Traveller and Travelling Showpeople Draft Site Allocations of Land 

Development Plan Document had been circulated to the Cllrs.  After deliberation by the Cllrs it was 


decided that the Parish Council will ask Ashley Bowes from Cornerstone Barristers to send a 


representation regarding this Draft Gypsy Policy/Sites document.  Cllr Sanjeev Joshi will send the


details of the Parish Council’s instructions to Ashley Bowes.




           Action

District Cllr Patricia Youtan arrived at 8.15pm.

58
Report by County and District Councillors  

District Cllr Patricia Youtan gave the following report:  
1. Patricia reported that there is still a caravan sited on land adjacent to Baystone Farm

Landfill site.  The owner of the land has requested that the caravan is taken away.

Patricia will contact the Enforcement Officer at HDC to see what can be done.                       Action

District Cllr Stuart Ritchie gave the following report: 
1. Stuart reported that there is an extra meeting of the Development Control North Committee

next week.

2. Stuart asked about the burnt out farmhouse in Bashurst Hill . The Chairman informed him 

        that it was not insured, but is in the process of restoration.   

3. Twigs Planning Applications – Stuart said that there is a proposal to make a refusal.  This 

would mean that the bund should be removed, the railings put back and the driveway

removed.

59
Accounts for Payment

1.  Accounts


There were eight payments.

£36.00 to the Woodland Trust in respect of an Annual Group Membership for the Parish Council.  

£463.55 to the West Sussex ALC Limited in respect of the Annual Subscription for 2017.  £3,000.00 


to Barns Green Youth Club in respect of £2,500 for an annual grant and £500.00 for a one-off payment 


for towards the purchase of new equipment.  £17.35 to SSE Southern Electric in respect of the 

maintenance account.  £80.00 to Pat Cochran for Litter Warden duties for April 2017.  £22.00 to EE

Home Broadband in respect of the Internet Service for April 2017.  £42.00 to Barns Green and

Itchingfield Village Hall in respect of the Neighbourhood Plan Public Meeting on the 20th March and

the Parish Council Meeting on 27th March 2017.    £873.60 to the Clerk consisting of £794.31 salary for 

April 2017 and £79.29 expenses.  
60
Correspondence - none
61
Casual Vacancy


No more to report at the present time.
62
Ancient Woodland

The Chairman reported that she has received a quote for a sign to go up outside the Ancient Woodland. 


The cost is between £78.00 and £136.00.  After agreement on the wording it was agreed to proceed with 


ordering the sign.                                                                                                                                                Action

Now that a cheque for a group membership of the Woodland Trust has been drawn the Clerk will proceed

to apply for membership for the Parish Council.                                                                                                Action
63
Police Matters/Highways/Emergency Planning/Litter

Police Matters - nothing to report.


Highways – The Barns Green Traffic Group are meeting regularly and keeping the Chairman and Clerk

informed with regard to the recent Traffic Survey.                                                                                            Action

Emergency Planning - Cllr James Sheppard sent an Emergency Planning update in his absence.  He 


reported that the IT Communications side is all set up and a request for skilled help should come out


in the next BIG MAG issue.  All else is underway.                                                                                            Action                                                        

Litter Warden – no more to report.
64
Any Other Business 

1.
It was reported that there are more and more signs being put on the corner of the village green 

which are impairing the visibility when turning out of Muntham Drive.  The Clerk to put a


notice in the BIG MAG asking that the organisations involved move the signs so that they are


not encroaching on the site lines.                                                                                                         Action
65
Date of Next Meeting Monday 22nd May 2017.  This meeting will be preceded by the AGM. There 

being no other business the meeting finished at 9.24 pm.

